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§ 96‑14.13.  Limitation on benefits due to lump sum payments.
An individual is disqualified from receiving benefits for any week for which the individual 

receives any sum from the employer pursuant to an order of a court, the National Labor 
Relations Board, or another adjudicative agency or by private agreement, consent, or 
arbitration for loss of pay by reason of discharge. When the employer pays a lump sum that 
covers a period of more than one week, the amount paid is allocated to the weeks in the period 
on a pro rata basis as determined by the Division. If the amount prorated to a week would, if it 
had been earned by the individual during that week of unemployment, have resulted in a 
reduced benefit payment as provided in G.S. 96‑14.2, the individual is entitled to receive the 
reduced payment if the individual is otherwise eligible for benefits.

Benefits paid for weeks of unemployment for which back pay awards or other similar 
compensation are made constitutes an overpayment of benefits. The employer must deduct the 
overpayment from the award prior to payment to the employee and must send the overpayment 
to the Division within five days of the payment for application against the overpayment. 
Overpayments not remitted to the Division are subject to the same collection procedures as 
contributions. The removal of charges made against the employer's account as a result of the 
previously paid benefits applies to the calendar year in which the Division receives the 
overpayment.  (2013‑2, s. 5; 2013‑224, s. 19.)


